
    

 

  

   

Note from Mrs Durrant                          17th October 2022 

Happy Monday everyone, 

Apologies for the late delivery of the newsletter but it was a 

busy night on Friday with the school disco. A huge thank you to 

all of the JOPSPA helpers who volunteered their time to 

organise the event. The children had a great time! 

It was an exciting week in regards to sport with the Year 1 and 2 

football tournament and Year 5 and 6 Cross Country. Year 1 

won 2, drew 1 and lost 1 in their matches and Year 2 won all of 

their matches. In the cross country we came 5th out of 21 

schools in both the boys and girl’s competition. Well done to all 

involved on your achievements and your sportsmanship. 

Year 1 – 6 parents please don’t forget to book appointments for 

parents evening straight after half term. 

Year 6 are off to West Runton tomorrow for the week and I am 

also going with them but we leave the school in the capable 

hands of Mrs Wagstaff. Mrs Beaumont in the office will also be 

going so please be aware there is a new member of staff in the 

office this week when dealing with your queries and your 

patience would be appreciated.    

Have a great week and I will see you after half term as Friday’s 

newsletter will be from Mrs Wagstaff.  

Take care. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENT NOTICES 
 

DATES FOR DIARIES 
 

RECEPTION TOURS 9:30 – 10:30 
02.11.22          10.11.22    06.01.23 

 
 
18.10.22 – 21.10.22 YEAR 6 RESIDENTIAL  
                  TRIP TO WEST RUNTON 
     
21.10.22    HOMEWORK DUE IN 
                  LAST DAY BEFORE HALF TERM 
 
31.10.22    RETURN TO SCHOOL 
 
1.11.22 & 3.11.22 PARENTS EVENING Y1-6 

 
ABACUS AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
info@abacusafterschoolclubs.co.uk 
Telephone Kayley 07903 708764 

  

SAFEGUARDING  AWARENESS  

Talk PANTS & Join Pantosaurus - The 
Underwear Rule | NSPCC 

NSPCC PARENTAL ADVICE ABOUT 
TALKING TO YOUR CHILDN ABOUT THE 

UNDERWEAR RULE 

THIS WILL BE COVERED IN SCHOOL THIS 
WEEK SO YOU MAY WISH TO FOLLOW UP 

AT HOME WITH YOUR CHILD 

VOTES FOR SCHOOL 

DOES THE INTERNET CHANGE HOW WE 
FEEL ABOUT OURSELVES? 

CONTINUE THIS CONVERSATION AT 
HOME. 

JOPS News 

 
Cost of Living – Support available 

We have been sent information from Havering about support on offer for our families in regards to the cost of 
living crisis as it continues to rise across the country. 

The Council have created a one-stop-shop for all of the support that may be out there for residents this winter 
and beyond, all in one handy place on their website. 

Financial help and advice | The London Borough Of Havering 

The website contains links to the Havering Helps assistance scheme, council tax support, debt management 
services, energy grants, food banks and community hubs, as well as online benefits calculators so residents 

can be sure they’re receiving all the support they are entitled to. 

The Council will also publish details of any new support schemes, both local and national, in the Living in 
Havering email bulletin. 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/
https://www.havering.gov.uk/financialadvice
https://www.havering.gov.uk/financialadvice


 

Attendance – Congratulations to those who achieved over 96% (national target) and well done to the classes in 

red who have won their ‘Phase Attendance Competition’ for that week.         Week beginning 10.10.22 

Class % Attendance Class % Attendance Class % Attendance 

Hedgehogs 95 2K 98 5G 98 

Squirrels 95 3C 99 5H 100 

1CS 95 3M 96 6M 96 

1E 98 4B 99 6N 95 

2GW 96 4S 98 Overall 97 

Reading Records 
 

On Monday 17th October , please can you ensure that your child/ children bring their reading books and 
reading records back to school. We will not be issuing a new coloured banded book for the week as we are 

assessing all the pupils to ensure they take home the correct colour book, but they will bring home an 
‘interest’ library book to share with you. You will receive more information next week about your child’s new 

reading book, book level/colour and also some changes to reading at home. 
Thank you for your continued support 

 
RECEPTION NEED YOUR JUNK, SOFT WOOD AND SOCKS! 

 
Please can you send in some items that we need for our junk modelling and craft area in Reception. We 

really need bottle tops, small boxes, kitchen and toilet rolls, buttons, ribbon, small pieces of 
material and pictures from items such as old calendars or children's magazines. If you have any small 
pieces (no bigger than 20cm) of soft wood like pine that would also be useful for our wood work area.  

If you have any spare socks then please send them into Reception. 
 

Shirley Tours information sheets attached to this email – new web address www.shirleytours.co.uk 

 

Jobber’s Rest Car Park 
 

Can we remind parents that parking in The Jobber’s Rest will only be able to continue if we all park 
responsibly. Please remember if there are no spaces that you should park in the adjacent street and not 

block the spaces or fire exit, delivery drivers or other cars. Please try to keep at the back of the carpark so 
that customers of the pub can use the front. Thank you. 

 
InVentry signing in and out system 

We have a new system in the office area. This will be used for all visitors, late drop-off and early pick-up. 
We would ask that all parents Rec – Y4 bring their children in for late drop-off signing in, Y5 & 6 will be 

able to walk down on their own. 
 

JOPSPA MACMILLAN FUNDRAISER 
 We have the final amount raised at the Macmillan Morning Cake Sale……£567.84 which is an amazing 

amount. Thank you to our amazing JOPSPA Team, and to all those that supported the event. 
 

Wellies and coats 

Please remember to send in your child’s wellies, with your child’s name labelled. These will stay in school, 
as we will access the field throughout the school year. The weather is certainly changing, so can we 

remind you that all coats will need to be labelled and sent in with your child in the morning.  
 

 
 
 

http://www.shirleytours.co.uk/

